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Immanuel Lutheran Church, ELCA 

                                                       726 Fuller Avenue, Big Rapids, MI 49307 
Website: www.immanuelbr.com 

Contact us:  Immanuel@tucker-usa.com  
Phone 231/796-8273                    Fax 231/796-9599                   

                                                          Sunday Morning Worship Service 9:30 a.m.                
                  Office Hours: Monday-Thursday – 9:00 am to Noon and 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm - Closed on Friday 

MISSION: To inspire members to grow in loving devotion to Jesus Christ, caring concern for one another, welcoming 
outreach, and loving service to our neighbors. 
 
VISION STATEMENT: Immanuel Lutheran Church will be known for welcoming hospitality, passionate worship, inten-
tional faith development, risk-taking mission and service, and extravagant generosity. 
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“…be filled with the Spirit. 
Speak to one another with psalms, hymns and spiritual songs. 

Sing and make music in your heart to the Lord, 
Always giving thanks to God the Father for everything, in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

~Ephesians 5:19-20~ 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
Someone once said, “the one who sings, prays twice.”  August was a marvelous month of worship and song: 

A ringing finale to the BELLS outreach series with Pastor David Sprang as we sang “Sent Forth By God’s 
Blessing” ringing our jingle bells.  Is your bell still jingling?  Are you still reaching out Blessing & Eat-
ing with others, Listening for the Spirit, Learning Jesus, & being a Sent one & journaling those 
‘kingdom of God’ experiences?  Opportunities to gather in DNA (Discipleship, Nurture, Accountabil-
ity) groups will continue throughout the fall. 

Worship & picnic in the park with Kristi Jo’s surprise baptism – welcome to our new sister in Christ! 
Mini Hymn Sing & a nod to our sister in the gospel Aretha Franklin.  What a rousing rendition of “The Bat-

tle Hymn of the Republic” by Janet Mallett & all of your voices & hymn choices. 
 
As we continue to strengthen our style of worship this fall look for changes in the arrangement of our worship 
space to allow for more versatility in the use of both the organ and piano.  Also, our choir will lead us in learn-
ing a new liturgy: Evangelical Lutheran Worship (ELW) Setting 6 – This Far By Faith.  That will bring our li-
turgical repertoire to five liturgies:  Lutheran Book of Worship Settings 1 & 2 (aka ELW 3 & 4), With One 
Voice Setting 5, & ELW 6 & 10 – praise the Lord at all times!     
 
Thank you to all who participated in the summer Prayer Bible Study.  This autumn’s Gather Bible Study – 
“Turn, turn, turn: A time for faithful repentance” by Meghan Johnston Aelabouni begins on Monday, Septem-
ber 10th at 6:00 P.M.  Copies of the study are available in Gather magazine, online, and at the Information Table 
at church. 
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Please continue to pray for our congregation and its leaders.  On Tuesday, September 11th the Congregation 
Council will meet with Pastor David Sprang to discuss pastoral leadership possibilities for the year ahead. 
 
Living in God’s Amazing Grace, 
Pastor Peggy 

 
Stewardship Appeal – Lee Wolken 

For our 2019 Stewardship Appeal, we have selected 1 Peter 4:10 as our theme : !ǎ ŜŀŎƘ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ 
ŀ ƎƛƊΣ ǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΣ ŀǎ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘŜǿŀǊŘǎ ƻŦ DƻŘϥǎ ǾŀǊƛŜŘ ƎǊŀŎŜ. 
 
God has blessed each of us with gifts that he expects us to use to serve others. Immanuel has been 
very good at serving others through forwarding 10% (tithing) of our ministry giving to the synod which 
forwards 50% to ELCA Worldwide. We will be providing all members a copy of the ELCA document 
άWhere does our money go?έ Our Social Concerns Committee does an excellent job sharing our gifts 
with local charities. We need to care and serve our members, but if we only take care of our members 
and our operating expenses, we are more like a Country Club than a church. 
 
The Temple Talks in September will elaborate further on how Immanuel serves others, and on Octo-

ber 7th, Pastor PeggyΩs sermon will be about giving. During the last week of September, you will re-

ceive a letter and the Statement of Intent document.  October 14th will be Commitment Sunday where 

all of us will have the opportunity during worship to present our commitments to the Lord in a basket 

by the altar. Our goal is to have 100% response. For those not wanting to make an estimate of their 

giving for 2019, there will be a box to check on the Statement of Intent sheet that says άI will pray for 

the congregation and do the best I canέΦ 

On Sunday, October 28th, we will have our Annual Congregational Meeting where the 2019 budget is 

approved, members are elected to the council and delegates for the annual synod meeting are elect-

ed.  

 

 

THANK YOU 

Thank you for all the Sympathy cards, telephone calls, prayers and hugs we 

have received with the loss of two of our brothers.  Dan Lindsey in Crosby, 

ND and Arlen Larson in Phoenix, AZ. 

With Love, Phyllis and Jim 

 

 



SEPTEMBER Worship Schedule  
(Readings from New Revised Standard) 

September 2nd - 15th Sunday after Pentocost   
9:30 AM                                                               
                                                                                                                        

                                                     

 
 
 
 
Readings: 
Deuteronomy 4: 1-2, 6-9    Psalm 15 
James 1: 17-27       Mark 7: 1-8,14-15,21-23 

September 16th – 17th Sunday after Pentecost   
9:30 AM                                                               
 
 
 
 
 
Readings:  
Isaiah 50: 4-9a  Psalm 116: 1-9 
James 3: 1-12  Mark 8: 27-38 

 

September 9th – 16th Sunday after Pentecost   
9:30 AM                                                     

                                                                                           
 
 
 
 
Readings: 
Isaiah 35: 4-7a  Psalm 146 
James 2: 1-17  Mark 7: 24-37 

September 23rd - 18th Sunday after Pentecost    
9:30 AM  
   
 

 

 

Readings: 
Jeremiah 11: 18-20       Psalm 54 
James 3: 13—4: 3, 7-8a       Mark 9: 30-37 

 

 

YTD Jan. thru July 2018 

Ministry Fund          Building Fund 

Giving     -   $  80,678    Giving     -                     $  42,045 
Expenses  - $122,273   Mortgage Payments - $ 47,892 

 
Parish Register 

 

Baptism: 

Kristi Jo Cooley Hoffman     8-12-2018 

 

Funeral: 

Paul Schlachter       9-1-2018 

 

 

 

September 30th—19th Sunday after Pentecost 
9:30 AM Hymn Sing 
 
 
 
 
 
Readings: 
Numbers 11: 4-6,10-16,24-29      Psalm 19: 7-14 
James 5: 13-20     Mark 9: 38-50 

 

 



Immanuel Activities and News 

 

 

 

 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ƭŜƊ ƻũ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛǎǘΣ ƻǊ ƛŦ ŀ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ƻǊ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊπ
ǎŀǊȅ ƛǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ǿǊƻƴƎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ 
                            
4  Todd Aardema 
  Tom Pennington 
  Neil Perdue 
6  Steve Neumann 
7  Ron Decker 
8  Dave Misoni  
9  Helen Engstrom 
  Danielle Metzger 
13  Gayle Merkle 
14  Don Schuberg 
  Ron Schuberg 
16  Irene Schuberg 
  Roger Barr 
21  Bette Jo Brown 
22  Denny Greene 
23  Eli Bazzett 
27  Kyle Moulter 
28  Gloria Johnson 

 
 

 

Ongoing prayers for:   Shirley Baumunk, Dick & Jackie 
Perrin, Debbie Hagedorn, Nancy McReynolds, Virginia 
Schuberg, Scott Weber, Keith White, Ron Kast. 
            

World Concerns Prayers: 
Our President and Leaders of the Nation 
Racism 
People hurting, suffering, homeless 
People in poverty (hunger, homeless) 
Military troops in the U.S. and abroad 
Wounded Warriors 
Victims of Human Trafficking 
Victims of natural disasters here & abroad 
Victims of shootings, bombs, terrorist groups 
Victims of hurricanes, flooding and earthquakes and 
volcanoes and wildfires 
North Korea & Iran 
 

 

 

Hospitality hour - We need sign up 

on the hospitality chart by the kitch-

en window to host a coffee and re-

freshment time after worship. Please 

check it over too see where you could host, maybe a 

special occasion, birthday, anniversary, etc. 

Healing & Health Concerns for: 
Cliff Whitfield, Ellery Vargo, Jean Swarthout, Ron 
Schuberg, Nancy Spengler, Dee Neumann, Helen 
Engstrom, Laurie Lundberg Towner, Judy OΩDell, 
Pastor Peggy, Marilyn Schippa, Tom Manor.  
 
Comfort:     Eloise Lundberg family       
                      Erland Johnson family  
        Jim Lindsey family   
        Paul Schlachter Family          

 
1  Craig & Toni Windquist 
5  Fred & Carol Zimmerman  
6  Keith & Elaine White 
10  Tom & Diane Manor 
17  Gene & Eathyl Harris 
26  Jim & Phyllis Lindsey 
  Craig & Sherrie Hamelund 
 
   
 
 

     

 



      100 million Americans experience CHRONIC 
PAIN; more than those who have diabetes, heart 
disease, and cancer combined.  Examples are 1) ar-
thritis (over 100 different conditions that range from 
autoimmune disease to normal joint inflammation), 
2) 8 out of 10 people with back pain, and 3) several 
types of headaches affecting different age groups.  
Call your health care provider for appropriate relief. 

 
Blood Pressure Checks will be on Sunday, September 9th, 
2018, directly following church service and before coffee 
and snacks. 
 
“Beloved, let us love one another, for love is from God, and 
whoever loves has been born of God and knows God.”                 
I John 4:7 
 

Love In Christ 

Phyllis Lindsey, Parish Nurse 
 

Council Message 

I worry all the time, about many things. I always 
have. My mother used to call me “worry wart”. I don’t think 
I am alone in this. Many people worry and stress about all 
kinds of things. There are so many medications out there 
that purport to make you less anxious, or happier, or more 
relaxed, or just feel better about things in general. 

 
I worry about my grandchildren. I worry about poli-

tics and the state of the world in general. I worry about pay-
ing my bills. I worry that my dogs are getting older and less 
healthy. Some of these things I can do something about. 
Some I can’t.  

  
One thing I am worrying about now is the financial 

state of our church. I know I am not alone in this. I worry 
about the declining attendance. I worry about the average 
age of those still attending. I don’t think this is a specific set 
of worries for just Immanuel Lutheran Church though. This 
is happening all over the country in other churches across 
Michigan as well. Statistics show that church membership 
and attendance are declining nationwide. 

 
What can we do about this? I have read articles that 

suggest some reasons why church membership and attend-
ance is declining. I think we are trying to address these is-
sues with our MLN group and our online presence. We are 
working closely with the Synod office and Pastor Sprang to 
bring balance to our church. We are pragmatically looking 
towards a slimmed-down budget for 2019, along with redo-
ing the mortgage loan to make the payments less. All of 
these things are positives! Why then should I worry? Aren’t 
we on the right path? Which brings me back to the “worry 
wart”. 

The Bible says ‘Do not fear, for I am with you; do 
not anxiously look about you, for I am your God. I will 
strengthen you, surely I will help you, surely I will uphold 
you with My righteous right hand.’ Isaiah 41:1.  

PARISH NURSE 
    
   SEPTEMBER 
 
 

The trees are showing signs that fall is arriving!   En-
joy the leaves changing colors!  Welcome to every-
one worshipping with us at Immanuel! 
 
Our Health News for September: 
 

September is National Pediculosis (Head Lice) 
Month.  Pediculosis is an infestation of lice 
(blood sucking insects) and dates back 
10,000 years ago.  It can be easily transmit-
ted from person to person during direct con-
tact.  Infestations are found frequently in 
schools.  Treatment includes medication 
(creams, lotions, or shampoo such as Kwell 
and environmental control measures (e.g. 
washing clothes, etc. in hot water and drying 
them in a dryer with hot air). 

 
September is National Suicide Prevention Month.  

There are resources available to those in all 
walks of life who are depressed and unable 
to cope with problems.  These resources 
work to decrease stigma towards mental ill-
ness and aim to create safe places for persons 
to share their feelings and seek help. NA-
TIONAL SUICIDE PREVENTION LIFE-
LINE: 1(800)799-4889. 

 
September is National Senior Health Month.  It 

includes eating a balanced diet (this includes 
protein, whole grains, dairy products, and 
lots of fruits and vegetables daily).  Eating 
well may reduce the risk of heart disease, 
stroke, type 2 diabetes, bone loss, some types 
of cancer, and anemia.  Being physically ac-
tive and healthy eating habits also may help 
one reduce high blood pressure, lower high 
cholesterol, manage diabetes, keep muscles, 
bones, and other parts of the body strong and 
healthy throughout a lifetime. 

 
September is National Yoga Month, which is 

designed to educate people about the health 
benefits of yoga.  Yoga is a physical, mental, 
and spiritual practice which began in India; it 
dates back to the 6th and 5th centuries B.C.  
Many studies have tried to determine the ef-
fectiveness of yoga as a complementary in-
tervention for cancer, schizophrenia, asthma, 
and heart disease.  Results of these studies 
are inconclusive but may help a patient’s 
psychological healing process. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Concerns Committee 

We are planning a “Go and Do Like-

wise” day on Saturday September 

15th. We will be cleaning the Hope 

House facility as well as some work 

at the New Journey Club. Volunteers 

are needed for this project. Please 

call Roger Barr if you would like to 

help on 231-972-8276. 

The annual C.R.O.P. Walk is Sunday October 7th. We 

would appreciate your support in the activity. 

Recently Ron and Sandy Kast moved to the Grand Rapids 

area. As a result, a volunteer is needed to coordinate the 

Christmas Child program in November. Please contact Rog-

er 231-972-8276 if you are interested. 

We need a couple more persons to serve on the Social Con-

cerns Committee. Again, please call Roger 231-972-8276 if 

you are interested.   

 

 

 ñPraying with the Women of the Bibleò 
Fall Book Study  

 
Starting Date:   Wednesday Sept. 26, 2018  (for 5 
sessions ending Oct. 24 ) 
 
Time:   6:30 pm to 8:00 pm 
 
Place: Conference Room at Immanuel 
 
Sign up:  In the church narthex or call the office  
 
Book club leaders; Linda Greene, Gayle and Doug 
Merkle 
 
Refreshments will be provided  
In todays world of women success in politics (the 
pink wave) and the Me 2 movement;  women are 
finding a new place in the world.  Come and discover 
what the Christian women of today have in common 
to five different women in the Bible.  On each of the 
nights ,we will be discussing a different woman re-
sponse to their faith and their world.  This will in-
clude Ruth, The woman at the well, Martha, the 
woman that anointed Jesus’s feet and Mary the moth-
er of James; a leader in the new church.  This is NOT 
just a women’s book club, men can and need to learn  
about these great woman of the Bible.  Books will be 
provided.             Donation of $5 will be welcomed  

 How, then, can we worry? I wrote a while back 
about “Let go and let God”. That is a very difficult thing 
for me, personally, to do.  All we can do is to hold the 
course and look hopefully to the future. With the help of 
God, we will succeed! I found an uplifting Bible verse to 
share that shows us this: “God is our refuge and strength, 
a very present help in trouble. Therefore we will not fear, 
though the earth should change and though the mountains 
slip into the heart of the sea; though its waters roar and 
foam, though the mountains quake at its swelling pride. 
Selah. The LORD of hosts is with us; the God of Jacob is 
our stronghold. Selah.” Psalm 46:1-3,7.  

 
With God, nothing is impossible! 
Nedra Neumann 

 

 
 

 

Coming sooné...Women 
of the ELCA Fall Retreat 
ñLove, Love, Loveò will 
be held on September 28 
& 29 at the Kettunen 
Center in Tustin. Speak-

er will be Jennifer Covey from Eagle Village, 
Hersey. A Quilts & Craft auction benefiting the 
Scholarship Fund will be held on Saturday, Sep-
tember 29.  Information is also posted on the 
Kiosk & bulletin board in the Fellowship Center. 
If you have any questions, see Shirley, Judy or 
Dee. 

 
 
 
 

§  Reviewed 2019 draft Budget 

§  Herrick Scholarship discussion 

§  Pastor Sprang to visit 9/11/18 Council Meeting 

§  Installation for water/temperature sensors for 

 insurance purposes . 

§  Church picnic was well received.  

 

 
 
August Council Highlights   8/14/2018 meeting: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Complete monthly council minutes may be found in  
  the Information folder in the Narthex. 

 

<><><> 



                

                   
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



2018 Council Members 
Travis Kizer, President  (231) 349-4599 
Judy OΩDell, Vice Pres.  (231) 823-2845 
Nedra Neumann, Treasurer (231) 796-0956 
Vicky Scott, Secretary  (231) 250-7589 
Carol Wilson-Jungck  (231) 670-3220 
Darrell Corrie   (231) 598-0537 
Ron Decker   (231) 796-2706 
Chuck Schroeder   (231) 972-4526 
Pastor Peggy Rose  (231) 796-8273 
 
Committee Council Liaisons 
Darrell Corrie – Worship & Music Committee 
Nedra Neumann – Finance Committee, Executive, Herrick 
Endowment Fund 
Judy O’Dell – Church Life & W/ELCA Committees 
Carol Wilson-Jungck – Celebrate Immanuel (CIF), Social 
Concerns, Healing garden 
Travis Kizer – Vision committee 
Ron Decker—Property committee 
 

Office Staff 
Pastor Peggy Rose  (Tues.-Thurs.) 
Mary Larkin, Administrative Asst. (Tues.-Thurs.) 
Shirley Hamelund, Office Asst. (Mon, Tues, Thurs.)    
Phyllis Lindsey, Parish Nurse (schedule varies) 
 
 
 
 
Social Concerns 
Roger Barr, Chairperson (231)972-8276 
Lee Wolken –Habitat/Humanity  (231)972-7756 
 
Stewardship 
Lee Wolken, Chairperson (231) 972-7756 
Bob Krueger (231) 796-2012 
David Scott (231) 250-5067 
 

Committees and Organizations 
 

Audit 
Bob Schweitzer                               (231) 796-2402 
David Scott                                     (231) 250-5067 
 
Celebrate Immanuel  (CIF) 
Bob Krueger, Chairperson  (231) 796-2012  
 
Christian Education 
 
Church Life 
Carol Zimmerman, Chairperson (231) 796-2152 
Kitchen Coordinator 
Irene Schuberg, Funeral lunch (231) 796-7814 
 
Finance 
Nedra Neumann, Chairperson (231) 796-0956 
Roger Barr – Gifts/Memorials (231) 972-8276                                  
  
Nominating Team (2018) 
Carol Zimmerman (231) 796-2152 
Bob Krueger (231) 796-2012 
Leah Monger (231) 287-7022 
 
Property  
Tim Vogel, chairperson (231) 796-3860 
Healing Garden Min. 
Carol Wilson-Jungck, co-chair (231) 670-3220 
Linda Greene, co-chair (231) 679-5516 
Heritage team: 
Carol Zimmerman (231) 796-2152 

Vision 
Gunder Myran, Chairperson (231) 972-7405 
Lee Wolken (231) 972-7756 
Nedra Neumann – Small Groups (231) 796-0956 
 
Welcoming 
Phyllis Lindsey – Prayer circle (231) 796-6400 
Dee Neumann-Prayer Circle (231) 796-8385 
Webmaster- Mary Larkin (231) 796-8273 
 
Women of the ELCA 
Dee Neumann, co-chair (231) 796-8385 
Shirley Hamelund co-chair (231) 796-7763 
 
Worship and Music  
David Scott, A/V team (231) 796-4618 
Dee Neumann, Altar Guild (231) 796-8385 
Carol Zimmerman, Altar Guild (231) 796-2152 
Millie Gillies, Choir (231) 796-2460 
Readers (Volunteer) 
Ron Decker – Ushers (231) 796-2706 
Bill Ballard – Ushers (231) 972-4413 
Phyllis Lindsey, Worship Asst.  
and Intinction Asst. (231) 796-6400 
Dee Neumann, Weddings (231) 796-8385 
Shirley Hamelund, Weddings (231) 796-7763  
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A legacy of faith 

National Grandparents Day became an official observance in 1978, thanks largely to the lobbying efforts  
of Marian McQuade, a West Virginian who had 15 children and 43 grandchildren during 60 years of  
marriage.  
 
The purpose of National Grandparents Day, celebrated on the first Sunday after Labor Day, is threefold: to  
honor grandparents, to give grandparents an opportunity to show love for their childrenΩs children and to  
help children become aware of strength, information and guidance older people can offer.  
 
Grandparents — and, in this mobile society, surrogate grandparents — also serve as examples of how to  
endure challenges with GodΩs help. Elders describe how God remains present, faithful and steadfast  
throughout the years. As Psalm 145:4 (NIV) says, άOne generation commends your works to another;  
they tell of your mighty acts.έ 

  



 

 

 
The TrebleMakers youth 
choir begins weekly fall 
rehearsals on Thursday, 
September 13, 2018 from 
6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. at 
the United Church of Big 
Rapids (across from Fam-
ily Video). Students in 
grades 4-8 are welcome 
to join. For more infor-
mation, contact the di-
rector, Jeann Lamar at 
(734) 855-5955 or 

                                             jlamar@brps.org. 
   
 

 

Voca Lyrica, the women's choral ensemble under the artis-
tic direction of Virginia Kerwin, is seeking experienced 
singers to join its ranks. The choir will be kicking off the 
2018/2019 concert season with άHigh C and Tea with Voca 
Lyricaέ on Sunday, September 16, 4:00-7:00 p.m., in the 
lower level Fellowship Hall of the United Church, located 
at 120 South State Street in Big Rapids. The event will in-
clude breaking bread together, introductions and inclusion 
activities, a discussion of season logistics, and listening to 
recordings of upcoming concert music. Voca Lyrica per-
forms a wide range of sacred and secular music in classical 
and contemporary styles. The ensemble presents its 18th 
annual Holiday Concert at 7:00 p.m., December 8 at the 
Big Rapids High School Auditorium. There is no audition to 
become a member of Voca Lyrica, but prior singing experi-
ence is highly recommended. Interested musicians can 
contact Suzette at suzcompton@gmail.com for further 
information. 

 
 

Community Events 
 

 Forgotten Man Ministries Fundraising 
Banquet 

Thursday, September 27, 6:00 pm Fellowship, 
6:30 pm Dinner, Trinity Fellowship Church, 15085 
220th Avenue, 
Big Rapids   (No children please) 
  
Denny & Linda Greene are hosting a table (or two) at 
the Forgotten Man Ministries Fundraising Banquet on 
Thursday, September 27, 2018.  Dinner Eights any-
one? While there is no fee to attend, an offering will be 
taken.  Please RSVP by Sunday, September 16, to 
Denny Greene at 231-414-4630 or sign up on the 
ñgreeneò sheet at the Information Table. 
 

 
 

3ÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ $ÁÔÅ ɀ #ÁÒÄ -ÁËÉÎÇ 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ Υȟ ΤΡΣΪ 

9 am ï noon 
#ÁÌÌ ÏÒ ÔÅØÔ ,ÉÎÄÁ 'ÒÅÅÎÅ ÁÔ ΤΥΣ-ΨΩΫ-ΧΧΣΨ ÆÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒȤ
ÍÁÔÉÏÎȢ 

 

3ÔÁÍÐÉÎÇ 3ÕÐÐÌÙ 3×ÁÐ 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΣΥȟ ΤΡΣΪ 

ΣΡ ÁÍ ɀ Υ ÐÍ 

)ÍÍÁÎÕÅÌ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ  

Card makers, scrapbookers, and other paper 

crafters 

Are your craft containers overflowing?  Do you 

need to make room for new supplies?  

Are you new to paper crafts and/or looking for 

gently-used stamping supplies? This is a great 

way to get started or add to your collection. 

Please come join the fun!   

Tables are available for $20.  Registration 

deadline is Wednesday, Oct 3.  

Looking is totally free! 

Call or text Linda Greene at 231-679-5516 for 

more information. 
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